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Stakeholders must clearly distinguish authorized representatives from unauthorized 

practitioners (UAPs) in public comments and news reporting. This distinction is 

essential to raise public awareness and ensure better protection for vulnerable 

individuals. 

While no profession, including immigration consulting, is entirely free of bad actors, this 

is true across all professions, no matter how established or reputable. The entire 

immigration consultant profession should not be unfairly judged or treated based on the 

actions of a few bad actors or the presence of unauthorized practitioners (UAPs). 

Protecting the immigration consultant profession and safeguarding the integrity of 

Canada's immigration system go hand in hand. I implore you to take decisive action 

against unauthorized practitioners (UAPs) by allocating resources to establish a 

specialized CBSA unit dedicated to investigating and prosecuting UAPs. Additionally, 

clear public messaging on how to report UAPs is essential. We recently shared 

recommendations on this matter with Minister Marc Miller, and encourage further 

collaboration to address this critical issue. 

By December 2025, over one million temporary resident visas are expected to expire for 

individuals currently in Canada. Addressing this significant challenge requires a 

fundamental shift in approach. CAPIC, whose members have represented tens of 

thousands of applicants, is well-positioned to collaborate and provide valuable 

assistance in navigating these challenges. 

We are fully prepared to collaborate with government departments and other 

stakeholders to implement effective measures against unauthorized practitioners 

(UAPs) and support the development of a balanced and fair immigration system. 

Sincerely, 

Dory Jade, CEO 

CAPIC-ACCPI 


